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Nottinghamshire Police and Crime Commissioner – Notice of Decision 

 

TITLE: 
College of Policing Review into Nottinghamshire Police’s handling of Valdo Calocane 
case  

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

 

The Commissioner announced publicly on 30 January 2024 that she would commission the 
College of Policing (“the College”) to conduct an independent external review (“the Review) into 
Nottinghamshire Police’s response to the killings and attempted murders committed by Valdo 
Calocane on 13 June 2023.  
 
The purpose of the Review is to identify lessons that can be learned for Nottinghamshire Police, 
and wider policing, so that they may be shared and implemented. The Review’s Terms of 
Reference are in the final stages of development.  
 
The Commissioner is requested to approve the award of funding to the College of Policing to 
conduct the review, subject to satisfactory agreed Terms of Reference and a value for money 
budget.  
 
  

 

INFORMATION IN SUPPORT OF DECISION: (eg report or business case) 

 
The PCC commissioned the College in accordance with her statutory function of holding the 
Chief Constable of Nottinghamshire Police to account, as provided by paragraphs 15, 17(c) and 
17(j) of the Policing Protocol 2011.1 The PCC considers the College to have the required 
independence from Nottinghamshire Police, necessary knowledge of policing standards and 
guidance, and essential expertise in improving policing practice through learning. 
 
 
 

 
1 The Policing Protocol Order 2011, SI 2011 No. 2744. Paragraph 15: The PCC within each force area has a statutory duty and 
electoral mandate to hold the police to account on behalf of the public. Paragraph 17(c): the PCC may hold the Chief Constable to 
account for the performance of the force’s officers and staff. Paragraph 17(j): the PCC may hold the Chief Constable to account for 
the exercise of the functions of the persons under the direction and control of the Chief Constable 
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